
Town of Wilmington 
Recreation Commission 
Minutes of the Meeting 

March 7, 2024 
  

Present:  
Members – Saresh Alambath, Ron Bento, Michael Burns, and Jennifer Crane 
Also in Attendance – Recreation Director Brett Sawin, Senior Clerk, Marilyn Manos 
Absent – Laurie Robarge 

The meeting was called to order at 5:06 p.m. 
  
Minutes: 

The February 1, 2024 meeting minutes were accepted unanimously. Motion by Jennifer Crane;  
 second by Ron Bento. 
  

Director’s Report:  
 Brett reviewed the details of the Monthly Report for February 2024. 
  
Old Business: 
 FY2025 Budget – Finance Committee Meeting: The budget was accepted and will be brought to 
 the Town Meeting on May 4. Overall the presentation went very well and the committee was 
 happy with the department. 
  
 Spring Newsletter: We released the Spring Newsletter on Friday, February 9. It is filled to the brim 
 with new programs for the summer.  
 
New Business: 

Spring/Summer program registrations: Playground Program filled in 1 workday with a total of 270 
 children. Tiny Tots/Kids Club is filling steadily. Registrations overall started off with an amazing 
 response and continue to do so. 

 
Conflict of Interest Ethics Training Reminder: A reminder to complete this if not done so already. 
 
MRPA State Conference: The conference will take place on Tuesday, March 19 and Wednesday, 

 March 20 in Norwood. Marilyn and Bree will be attending on behalf of the department. 
 

Discussion/Questions: 
 The Town Hall Pickleball courts opened for the season on Monday, March 4. 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, April 4, 2024 at 5:00 p.m. in Town Hall, Room 9.  
The meeting was adjourned at 6:06 p.m. by a unanimous vote. Motion by Jennifer Crane;  
second by Saresh Alambath. 
 
 
 
Marilyn Manos 
Senior Clerk, Recreation  


